



TODAY

10:00 am One Service
CHRISTMAS CANTATA
11:00 am Congregational Meeting

THIS WEEK

Monday 12/12

11:30 am School Board 7:00 pm Bible Study @ Peloquin's 7:00 pm Bible Study @ Thurston's

Tuesday 12/13

2:00 pm Gross' Bible Study

Wednesday 12/14

9:30 am School Chapel
10:30 am Kindergarten Christmas
Program
1:30 pm Avamere Bible Study
6:30 pm Confirmation
7:00 pm Hand Bell Rehearsal
8:00 pm Choir

Thursday 12/15

9:30 am & 1:30 pm School Chapel 7:00 pm Praise Team Alpha

There is a congregational meeting **today** following the one service Cantata celebration. We will discuss, as a congregation, how our 2017 budget can better reflect our Prince of Peace mission statement. Lunch and childcare will be provided.

- Missing: One of the vases from All Saints' roses. Please return to Sandy Gross.
- There is still room to join either the voice or bell choir! Just talk to Bev Peloquin.
- Pick up your copy of the **December** calendar and/or service roster in the church.
- Check out our website for up to the minute news!

www.princeofpeacelc.org

Gentlemen, let us help you with your Christmas Shopping! Give her the gift of "the sweet life"!



Gift certificates are now available for Sweet Life Café women's retreat April 21-23—a place where women slow down and savor time with God and each other, find rest and laughter, share their stories, and grow closer to each other and God.

To purchase a gift certificate please contact Mary Raetz, 503-629-2025 or mary@raetzfamily.com or the church office.



Open Enrollment Began December 5 for the 2017-18 School Year!

Prince of Peace School has classes for:

Preschool 3's 10:1

PreK 4 day 10:1, 3 day 10:1, and + 15:1 (must be 5 by Feb. 1, 2018 for +)
Kindergarten 15:1

- Small Class Sizes
- Individualized Learning
- •Academic Readiness
- Social & Spiritual Growth

More information or to schedule a tour: Call 503-645-1211 Prince of Peace School

14175 NW Cornell Road, Portland 97229

www.poponline.org

Can you help us "Stock our Cellar"?
Help support FHLCS Annual Auction and our wine drive by donating a bottle of wine during the Month of December. While out holiday shopping, please pick up a bottle of your favorite vino to contribute to the Annual Auction. We will be collecting wine the entire month of December. Thank you!

FHLCS Christmas Program

Please join us on <u>Thursday</u>, <u>December 15th</u> from 6pm-8pm for a different type of Christmas Program. On that evening, the students in preschool -8th grade will gather to show what Christmas is all about. Our presentation will be a progressive walk through our campus ending in the gym with our middle school choir and bell classes. All are welcome! Questions - 503-359-4853 or info@fhlcs.org.



Prince of Peace "Adopt-a-Teacher" is back! Each year the members of Prince of Peace Church have the opportunity to "Adopt" a Teacher or Staff person from our talented School Team, as a way to encourage and support our ministry to our School children

and families. In the Church entry there is a cradle filled with "Adoptable" Teachers and Staff. Each Adoption Certificate includes a Photo, Name, Contact and Personal information to make supporting them easy throughout the year. There is also an information sheet explaining all the ways you can be supportive of your "Adopted" School Staff person. Please consider stopping by the cradle and "Adopting" a School Staff person to take home today!!

Home Plate Volunteers Needed!

Sign up online at Prince of Peace home page or http://vols.pt/EVbtwE

You can also contact Jeff Oltmann at 503-644-3011 or jeff@spspro.com

On the third Wednesday of every month, a Prince of Peace team prepares and serves a delicious lasagna dinner at the Merlo Station drop in dinner for youth in need. Volunteer to join us – you'll have a great time! And please remember to wear your most fashionable pair of closed-toe, non-slip, flat shoes for safety in the kitchen (athletic shoes and sneakers are perfect).



12/11 Shirley Silzars

12/13 Jill Frerichs

12/13 Neil Neiwert

12/15 Larry Arnold, Jr

12/13/1962 Ron & Carol Reule

LEADER TEAM MEMBERS

Pastor, Jeff K, Carol Kluth

Nate Frerichs, President

Paige Ueltschey, Vice President

Sharon Kravitz, Secretary

Alice Kaster Don Kaster

Vanessa Warren

DECEMBER ALTAR CHAIRS Jody Thurston Kim Goudy	DECEMBER COFFEE SET UP Your Name Here?
DECEMBER ETERNAL CANDLE	NEXT HOME PLATE DINNER SERVICE Dec 21



Rice Canned Meat Box Meals Oatmeal Shampoo

We need cookie, coffee & flower people...can you help? Sign up sheets are on the bulletin board for Dec. and next year.

PRINCE OF PEACE OFFERING UPDATE			
	November	YTD	
Actual	\$31,453	\$230,294	
Budget	\$25,000	\$241,000	
2015	\$29,150	\$242,154	

Av. Sun. Attendance	November	Y.T.D.
For 2016	120	112
For 2015	123	112

SERVICE REMINDER FOR 12/18/16 Please find a sub if unable to Serve.

	8:00 am	10:30 am
GREETERS	OPEN	OPEN
ACOLYTE	Emma Legault	Colin Morris
WORSHIP ASSISTANT	George Thurston	David Hoover
COMMUNION ASSISTANT	***	Twila Kaye
LECTOR	Jody Thurston	Frerichs Family
CHILDREN'S SERMON	***	David Hoover
USHER	Steve B David Luce	Sixta Family
AV CREW	***	Roy Kravitz
FLOWERS	***	
COOKIES	***	



The school is collecting Box Tops! Please bring some in and help our school!

READINGS FOR 12/18/16		
FIRST	Isaiah 7:10-17	
PSALM	24	
EPISTLE	Romans 1:1-7	
GOSPEL	Matthew 1:18-25	

Announcement Deadline is Thursday 11:00 am
Please send announcements to:
assistant@princeofpeacelc.org or call the church office 503-645-1211



Prince of Peace Prayer Chain
Please call
Sally Bailey 503-690-4470



If you know someone who is ill, has lost a loved one or is going through a difficult time, please consider giving them one of the prayer shawls available at no cost via the Church office. The shawls have a tag with a prayer, and are intended to signify the loving arms of God wrapped around a person in need.